CHAILEY P.C.C.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT 3 WARREN WOOD
ON 19th NOVEMBER 2019 AT 8.00 P.M.

Present:
 Mr Anthony Meadows (in the chair), Mrs Kirstine Bowen,

Mrs Maryjane Corver, Mrs Brenda Ford, Mr Chris James, 

Mrs Christine Peskett, Mr John Smith, Mrs Sarah Tillard 

and Mrs Teresa Wenban.

.
Apologies:
Mrs Joy Partridge 
The Chairman reported that Mrs Gloria Horsfall had resigned from the PCC.
The meeting opened with a prayer. 
 2019-56 MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF 17th SEPTEMBER
The minutes had been circulated.
The minutes were AGREED and signed as correct. 
2019-57 MATTERS ARISING 

2019-51 Building work – the stewardship campaign did not take place in 
October as there was insufficient time to organise it and will be considered 
again in January 2020. The Chairman will report from seminars on 
stewardship which include contactless payment

2019-52 Fund raising – the barn dance and raffle raised a net £1648.75


2019-55 Advertising – the Chairman led appreciation for the work that Gloria 
Horsfall carried out


2018-55 Parish office – the new meeting room in Church could provide a site 
for the 
parish office
2019-58 TREASURERS REPORT 
The Treasurer reported that there was nothing to report on the current year accounts and added that the 2019 accounts would be commenced on 1st January 2020 so that the parish share for 2020 can be proposed.
2019-59 INTERREGNUM

There was no news from the Archdeacon on the future of the parish. John Smith has contacted the Senior Padre of the RAF who will let him know of any possible ‘house for duty’ priest. Teresa Wanban reported that there is now visiting priest cover until the end of March.
2019-60 BUILDING WORK
The Chairman reported that building work is due to begin on 6th January 2020 and that there is a pre-construction meeting at the end of November 2019 that will consider the practicality of using the Church during building. Brenda Ford, as governor, will enquire about possible use of the primary school hall. The Chairman thanked Chris Peskett for her work on contacting charities for funding and providing information to another church.

2019-61 FUND RAISING 

The Christmas Market banner is very effective. A butcher’s voucher from the raffle has been donated to the lunch club. The Coro Nuovo concert should be successful. A possible art show in Church could include the kneelers to launch the building changes.

2019-62 CHRISTMAS CHARITIES


It was AGREED by all that the same two charities as last year: The St Peter and St James Hospice and The St James Mission and School in Matabeleland, Zimbabwe should be supported. The Chairman of Caring and Sharing will preach about that charity on Sunday 29th December 2019 with the possibility of repeating the lent lunches in 2020.
2019-63 SAFEGUARDING

The new SQP initiative has been targeted at incumbents and therefore parishes in interregnum, including Chailey, have not been alerted. There was nothing else to report. 

2019-64 100 CLUB

The Chairman reported that the Churchwardens had received an email complaint that the names of winners of the 100 Club draw had not all been published and that winners had not received winnings. He reported that he had apologised to the winners and that all outstanding prizes had been paid. Prizes of £25 (for Ken Furmedge), £12.50 (for Jill Clutton) and £8.00 (for Heather Allen) were drawn. 
2019-65 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Co-option – A proposal from Anthony Meadows to co-opt on to the PCC Mr 
Paul Corver and Mr Charles Kemp was seconded by Teresa Wenban and 
AGREED by all.


Remembrance Service – Sarah Tillard was thanked for asking Capt. Oli 
Tillard to take a central role in the service.

Car Park – there was no further information but the field adjoining the car park 
can be used for parking

Kitchen – is being used to provide catering at cost for funerals and weddings

Meetings – Sarah Tillard commented on how well the PCC meetings were run
The meeting ended with grace at 9.30 p.m.

